

Our ref: PET 24092_interim

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions

23 November 2017

1 William Street
PO Box 15009 City East
Queensland 4002 Australia
Telephone +617 3719 7100
Email deputy.premier@ministerial.qld.gov.au

ABN 90 856 020 239

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition numbers 2849-17 and 2820-17, lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 24 October 2017 about a trial of a daily direct bus service between Noosa and the Sunshine Coast University Hospital.

As the Government is currently in caretaker mode, I am unable to provide a substantive response to the petition at this time. Therefore, under Standing Order 125 6 (a), I am providing this letter as an interim response to the petition.

In accordance with s 59 A of the *Parliament of Queensland Act 2001* and Standing Order 31, I request that this interim response be tabled during the period that the Legislative Assembly is dissolved.

Yours sincerely

JACKIE TRAD MP DEPUTY PREMIER

Minister for Transport and

Minister for Infrastructure and Planning